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Nellie Pratt (1996 – 2000)
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I started high school at Cairns State High in 1996 and graduated in 2000. During that time there were many changes in the school. Upon reflection I remember that the two most important changes were that the Principal Bernie Mackenzie was replaced with the current principal Trevor Gordon and the High School memorial for senior students was opened. 

Since leaving high school I have completed a Bachelor of Photography and started working for The Cairns Post, first as a casual advertising photographer then moved into a full time position in Editorial where all of the news, sports and features happen. I am currently still working as a Photographer at the Post and enjoy it because it delivers something new, interesting and challenging everyday. 

I have very fond memories of Cairns High with the likes of friends that I have gained over the years and events that I participated in. I was part of the Orchestra playing the French Horn and that experience would definitely have been the standout. Going to Brisbane for all of the competitions and hanging out with friends was fantastic (especially when we won!).

The leadership camp at Tinaroo was another awesome experience because we all got to let loose and have a blast. I do remember being a little scared on my first day in year 8 with having split classes with different people, but quickly came to love it with getting to chat with different kids all the time and learn from different teachers. 

Many teachers have shaped the person that I am today, just to name a few were Bob Favel, Lizanne Smith, David Marsden and Valerie Jones (photography teacher). They always made every class entertaining and fun. Photography was always a natural career choice for me in both high school and university because I love shooting and eagerly a waited for when I had a class. I would spend hours in the dark room and scour over books to learn more about the craft. 

Cairns State High School was definitely a positive experience and whenever I look back on my high school years it brings a smile to my face. 

